
 

 

 

 

 

Sprotbrough and Cusworth Parish Council 

Goldsmith Centre, 259 Sprotbrough Road,  

Sprotbrough, Doncaster, DN5 8BP 

T: (01302) 788093   E: sprotcuspc@btconnect.com 

www.sprotbroughandcusworthparishcouncil.gov.uk 

 

For the attention of Nicola Howarth 
Doncaster Council 
 
20th September 2021 
 
Sent via email 
 
 
Dear Nicola, 
 
Planning reference: 21/02543/TEL - Sprotbrough Road, Sprotbrough, 
Doncaster - The installation of a 15 metre high monopole supporting 6 no. 
antennas and 2 no. transmission dishes, 4 no. equipment cabinets and 
development works ancillary thereto. 
 
Thank you for your notification of the above application on 2nd September 2021. The 
Parish Council discussed the application at its meeting on 16th September 2021 and 
wish to make the following observations; 
 
1.  The Parish Council are concerned with highway safety given the proposed 

location of the mast being in close proximity to the public highway 
(Sprotbrough Road). Have any other alternative locations been considered 
away from the public highway. One location being closer to the railway line off 
Newton Lane. The Parish Council would request that suitable and appropriate 
highway safety evidence is provided by the applicant to support this 
application.  

 
2. The Parish Council would also like to enquire what the coverage of the 

proposed mast is and whether it will provide the required coverage for the 
whole parish or whether any additional masts would be required in the Parish 
in the future. 

 
3. The Parish Council are concerned with the loss of greenspace the proposal 

will create and the impact a development so close to the highway would have 
on the potential for cycle lanes in the future.  

 
If you require any further detail from us at this stage please let me know and we look 
forward to receiving your responses to the above points. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

mailto:sprotcuspc@btconnect.com
http://www.sprotbroughandcusworthparishcouncil.gov.uk/


 

 

 
Emma Garner 
Clerk to the Council 


